Home Learning Expectations 2020-2021

Whilst our aim is to have all children in school every day, there may be times that we have to close
to some classes in order to ensure that safety is paramount. Please see below for details of what is
expected during such a time.

Teachers and other school staff will:

Provide tasks on Seesaw — at least one English and one maths every day.

Provide tasks for a range of subjects across the week.

Ensure that tasks correspond to any teaching that is taking place in school for that year
group.

Provide feedback to tasks during the hours of 9am to 3.30pm (although teachers may
choose to respond outside of these hours), aiming to do so within 24 hours. Please note:
work from the previous week will only be responded to until the following Monday; from
Tuesday, only the current week’s work will receive feedback.

Respond to messages during the hours of 9am to 3.30pm (although teachers may choose to
respond outside of these hours), aiming to do so within 24 hours.

Invite children to Zoom lessons as appropriate.

Provide paper copies of work for families who request this.

Arrange for a phone call home to families where there is a need to make contact (for
example, children not engaging with work for 2 days).

Pupils will:

Complete as many tasks as possible and within any given time expectations.

Contact teachers if they need help or are unable to complete work.

Access Seesaw, TT Rockstars and other online learning platforms as directed by staff (such as
Reading Plus for year 6).

Access Zoom lessons where this is possible.

Parents will:

Sign up to Seesaw at the start of the year and keep login details safe.

Support their child by allowing access to an electronic device wherever possible.

Answer questions that their child asks or support them to contact their teacher for help.
Contact the class teacher or the school office with any questions or queries, or if their child
is unable to complete tasks (for example, if they are ill).

Allow staff a reasonable amount of time to respond.

Be respectful when making any concerns known to staff.

Monitor their children whilst working on the Internet, including checking that responses on
Seesaw are directly linked to the tasks set and are always appropriate.



